The English Version comes immediately after the Chinese version.
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PUSA Alert
Issue No. 18 (May 2019)

1. PUSA follow-up work related to the SRRS Review

Staff members might recall that PUSA launched a survey last November to all
eligible full-time PolyU staff members with a view to collecting their views on the
Salary Review and Reward System (SRRS) of the University. We got a record
breaking number of respondents (n=1489) submitting their views in the survey. An
open forum for all staff was organized on 16™ January 2019 where the initial
findings of the survey were shared.

On 22" March 2019, five Executive Council members of PUSA met with the
members of the ‘Task Force for the Review of Pay Level, Benefits and Salary
Review and Reward System’ set up by Senior Management to exchange views on
the issue. In the meeting, PUSA representatives candidly reflected staff opinions as
captured in the survey. We urged Senior Management during the meeting that
staff must be fully consulted before any change to the pay structure is made. To
date, PUSA has yet to be informed of any refinement of the SRRS. As such, it is
reasonable for us to expect that the mechanism of the staff appraisal system
covering the year ending 30" June 2019 will remain unchanged.

A full data set of the survey (only English version is available) will be uploaded to
the PUSA website later today (10" May 2019) for the perusal of all members.



2. Nomination of one staff member for Election into Council as Member

The Executive Committee of PUSA has agreed unanimously to support its
Chairman, Dr. Jonathan Ming-yin CHAN to run for the elected seat in the Council
for another term of two years. In the past four years, Jonathan has been working
back to back together with Rodney CHU, another Executive Committee member of
PUSA elected into the Council seat, to strive for reasonable benefit and right of all
staff members.

3. Information Update of PUSA Executive Council

The Executive Committee of PUSA is delighted to announce that Mr. John Segar
of EDC has been elected as Departmental Representative of the Centre. He will
join with other Executive Council members to work for the University population.
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